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Intercol, Simon Dash With 1st Captains (L-R) Josh Kildare (Basketball), Nathan Monda (Soccer) & Brad McCarthey (Football)  

Dear College Community

With the Intercol weekend upon us, I took the opportunity to address students 
earlier this week about the College’s expectations.

Our Intercol fixtures against Sacred Heart represent one of the great schoolboy 
sporting rivalries in Adelaide, but they are always played in the right spirit. It is a 
willing and at times fierce contest, but respect for the opposition is a hallmark of 
these matches.

Going into a contest, self-belief is a crucial ingredient. I was so impressed with the 
thrilling ANZ Netball Grand Final on Sunday which was teetering on the brink 
until the Firebirds got up in double extra time. In a post-match interview with the 
Queensland Captain Laura Geitz, a reporter asked whether they always believe they 
could win. The Captain’s reply was simple, ‘At this level you just have to believe. If 
you doubt yourself then you’re gone.’

As I told students, ‘If you believe, then you can achieve.’

Far more important than the result on the scoreboard is how we play the game. No 
doubt, we will win some and we will lose some and in a few years’ time no-one will 
remember the scores. But our conduct on and off the field will be remembered. The 
Rostrevor legacy is sportsmanship and respect for our opponent. We play hard but 
fair. We win humbly and we lose graciously.

I encouraged all students to be great hosts: to wear their formal uniform with pride; 
to cheer positively; to respect the officials; and to respect their opponents. In doing 
so we will be continuing the legacy that has made us one of the most respected and 
admired schools in Adelaide.

I also implored our students to let that school spirit and pride flow over into how 
they conducted themselves each day at Rostrevor. Whether it is our conduct in the 
classroom, or our care for the grounds or how we conduct ourselves travelling to 
and from school, Rostrevor pride is a daily commitment.

The spirit we show at Intercol is far more than a one off event. It is a daily 
commitment made by our young gentlemen that will continue to shape the 
Rostrevor culture and continue the legacy of respect and self-discipline for the next 
generation of students.

Go Rossi!!!!!!

Thank you.

God Bless

Simon Dash 
Principal
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DATES TO  
REMEMBER

TERM 3

AUGUST

Week 3

Monday 08 - Thursday 11

Adam Page: ‘Artist in Residence’

Monday 08
St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Day
Year 10 Dancing with Loreto
2015 Graduates’ Reunion 6.00pm

Tuesday 9 - Thursday 11
Cleve Field Days

Wednesday 10
Year 7 into 8 Assembly: Co-Curricular 
Preferences
SACE Information Evening for current 
Year 10 & 11 families 7.00pm

Friday 12
Poetry in Action Perfomances       
Years 7-10
Community Wine & Cheese Night, 
The Bath Hotel 7.30pm
Class of 1996 Reunion, The Alma 
Tavern 7.30pm

Week 4

Monday 15
Marion Day Mass & House Activities 
Year 10 Dancing with Loreto
Pilgrim get together 3.30-5.30

Saturday 20
Year 11 Semi Formal 7.00pm

Sunday 21
Year 4 Confirmation Tranmere Parish
2.00pm

SAVE THE DATE!
FRIDAY 14 OCTOBER
LADIES FASHION SHOW 

Hosted by the Parent Music 
Support Group.

Rostrevor College will be hosting a ThinkUKnow presentation on Wednesday 24 August 
starting at 7pm in the Kelty Theatre and all parents, carers and teachers are encouraged to 
attend.

ThinkUKnow Australia is a cyber-safety education program that educates parents, carers and 
teachers of how people are using technology, the challenges they may face online, and how to 
help them overcome these in a safe and ethical way.

ThinkUKnow Australia is a partnership between the Australian Federal Police, Microsoft 
Australia, Datacom and the Commonwealth Bank. The program is delivered in collaboration 
with policing partners New South Wales Police Force, Northern Territory Police, Queensland 
Police, South Australia Police, Tasmania Police, Western Australia Police, as well as 
Neighbourhood Watch Australasia.

The 90 minute presentation will be delivered by a local law enforcement member and an 
industry volunteer. The presentation covers issues relating to children and young peoples’ 
privacy and security online, their relationships with other users and their online reputation. It 
provides insight into the devices young people are using, as well as the popular websites, apps 
and social networking sites they’re accessing.

This is a fantastic opportunity for you to learn more about young people and the online 
environment, and how you can help them to be safe and responsible users of technology.

For more information, you can visit www.thinkuknow.org.au or contact Evan Pezos at the 
College: epezos@rostrevor.sa.edu.au.

CYBER-SAFETY PARENT EDUCATION PRESENTATION

 67-91 Glen Stuart Road, Woodforde, SA 5072
T +61 8 8364 8200 F +61 8 8364 8396
E roscoll@rostrevor.sa.edu.au W www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

A CATHOLIC ALL BOYS’ DAY & BOARDING
COLLEGE IN THE EDMUND RICE TRADITION
Reception to Year 12
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ADAM PAGE: ‘ARTIST IN RESIDENCE’
Multi Instrumentalist Adam Page will be the College’s ‘Artist in Residence’ next 
week Adam will both perform and facilitate workshops with all years throughout 
the week:

Monday  	 Junior Years

Tuesday 	 Middle Years

Wednesday 	 Senior Years

Thursday 	 Ensemble Workshops 

“ASTONISHING!” - Billy Connolly

“His creativity and ability to improvise is second to none. He makes 
everything from a crowd member’s name to a plane flying overhead 
musical”. – The Advertiser.



The 2017 Prefect structure will be the same as 
this year. There will be six non-House Portfolio 
positions, including the Head Prefect and Deputy 
Head Prefect, Prefect – Head of Boarding, Prefect 
Social Justice Captain, Prefect – Community 
Activities and Prefect – Internal Services. There 
will also be an additional six Prefect roles 
associated with each of our six Houses, namely 
Prefect – House Captain. 

We have developed Position Information 
Documents (PIDs) for each Prefect position which 
outlines in some detail the duties, responsibilities 
and expectations we have of students who may 
be interested in such a role. These have been 
made available via a Virtual Workspace which all 
Year 11 students have access to via the Student 
Portal. A detailed flowchart and timeline outlining 
the process is also available. 

We hope that members of our Year 11 cohort, who 
have already served in some leadership capacity 
within one or more of our pillars (Academic, 
Spiritual & Co-Curricular) or have leadership 
aspirations, will give thorough consideration to 
applying for a 2017 Prefect position.

Pathways to Post Secondary Program and 
Service Learning

In the last week of Term 2, our Years 10 and 
11 students were involved in our Pathways to 
Post-Secondary Program and Service Learning, 
respectively. The feedback received so far from 
members of our community and external 
organisations with regard to student engagement 
and demeanour has been very positive. Students 
represented themselves, their families and the 
College extremely well. 

Welcome back

I hope that families have settled back in to school 
routines. 

We have ‘hit the ground running’ with Year 12 
Mid-Year Exams and Year 11 Retreats in the first 
week of school and this week commenced with 
a Spirit Assembly organised by the Prefects in 
preparation for the Intercol weekend, Subject 
Selection Assemblies, commencement of dancing 
lessons for some of our Year 10 students and our 
Career Expo last night. While it has been busy, it 
has been a very positive start to the term and we 
hope that the energy and enthusiasm with which 
students have commenced the term does not 
dissipate as the term progresses.

Report Reflections

At the commencement of each term, students 
in Years 7 – 12 work with their Pastoral Care 
teacher to review and reflect upon the academic 
results they achieved at the end of the previous 
term. This reflection should also involve a 
detailed conversation at home where your son 
will hopefully be honest in his assessment of not 
only his semester grades, but more importantly, 
his attitude to study, homework and behaviour in 
class.

Students, their families and our staff need to 
work together to make sure that the goals set 
are achievable and that all avenues for success 
are explored.  Students must set themselves 
challenges, however, at the same time they 
must be undertaking courses that are best 
suited to their interests, abilities and stages of 
development. The role of the Pastoral Care teacher 
is also very important in this process, as they too 
share the responsibility of working with students 
to monitor this overall real-life development plan.

This semester, most students will be undertaking 
a number of new subjects. This fresh start is 
another opportunity to turn over a new leaf, 
if required, or to continue to develop a more 
thorough understanding of subjects they are 
undertaking with respect to future career choices.  
This is obviously very important in the senior 
years.

Prefect Selection Process

Last week Simon Dash and I met with our 
current Year 11 cohort to run through the Prefect 
Application process for 2017. All students were 
issued with the Application Package, which 
includes instructions, the Application Form and 
two Teacher Endorsement Forms. 

 
TERM 3

The Pathways to Post-Secondary Program 
provided students with the opportunity to 
be exposed to a range of work, career and 
tertiary pathways and opportunities. This was 
well situated in terms of timing as we begin 
the subject selection process this term. An 
enormous amount of work went into planning 
and preparing the program and we must 
thank Chris Windle and other College staff 
who assisted with supervision or delivery of 
sessions.

With respect to our Year 11 students out on 
Service Learning, we also had many reports 
back from providers, indicating that our 
young men were not only well-mannered and 
efficient but immersed in the selfless giving 
aspects to their work.  We believe this is one 
of the most important lessons we can provide 
in life for our students – that life is not all 
about them and that it is through the giving of 
ourselves to others that we start to develop an 
understanding of the real purpose of our lives.

Intercol Weekend

This weekend is our customary Sporting 
Intercol. Our annual clash with Sacred 
Heart College is one of the many traditional 
celebrations we look forward to at Rostrevor 
and wish all teams the best of luck in their 
respective sports.

National Youth Science Forum

Congratulations to Thomas Roocke who has 
been successful with his application to attend 
the National Science Forum (NYSF) in Canberra 
in January 2017. This event brings 400 young 
people to Canberra for a 12-day immersive 
science experience. The application process was 
rigorous and we believe that Thomas is one 
of only 10 who were successful from South 
Australia.  

The NYSF helps students who wish to follow 
careers in science, engineering and technology 
by introducing them to research and 
researchers, by encouraging the achievement 
of excellence in all their undertakings, and by 
helping to develop their communication and 
interpersonal skills. It also fosters discussion of, 
and interest in major national and global issues 
and emphasises the importance of maintaining 
continuing active interests in sport, arts and 
music.

I have no doubt that Thomas will enjoy the 
experience.

Mr Frank Ranaldo
Deputy Principal

Frank Ranaldo 
Deputy Principal 

Success in Science - Thomas Roocke 
Yr 11





Term Three started with a surge of activity 
on Wednesday with all Year 11’s lining up for 
the buses to head off for their retreat days. 
O’Brien House went to Toc H in Victor Harbor 
as did Barron who were at Adare. Just down the 
road at Pt Elliot, Gurr House settled into Youth 
Hostel overlooking Horseshoe Bay, Webb were at 
Normanville, Murphy in the Adelaide Hills and 
Egan House at McLaren Flat. The retreats all work 
at the notion that young men need to drop their 
masks and be genuine and real. A lot of the best 
work occurs in small groups where some deep 
sharing happens. As well as learning a lot about 
themselves, they also deepen their knowledge 
of each other and the teachers who are present. 
Each retreat has a liturgy on the final night which 
also incorporates affirmation of each other. I have 
received positive reports from all of the Houses 
and the Year 11 cohort is to be congratulated on 
their attitude and contribution to these retreats.

As well all of the RE classes in Year 11 are 
following up on their Service Learning experience 
with prepared talks about their placement and 
experiences whilst there. The growth that has 
occurred in during the past few weeks has been 
obvious and is preparing them to become an 
outstanding senior class next year. Marian Day 
is on the horizon and I hope that many parents 
will be able to join us for the Mass at 11am on 
Monday the 15th of August. We focus on the 
special role of women in our lives and society on 
this day as well as the special role of Mary in the 
life of our Church. Father James Valladares will be 
our celebrant for the Mass.

YR 11 RETREATS

Br John Ahern 
Assistant Principal 
Religious Identity  
and Mission

YR 11 RETREATS

INTERCOL
Artwork - by Domenic Scopelliti 
Year11

We’d like to thank Domenic Scopelliti 
for his poster deign for the Intercol!  
These posters were placed around the 
school to promote Intercol and are 
featured on pg4 of this Newsletter.

Make sure you’re supporting one of 
Rossi’s very own with his incredible 
designs through the following links:

Facebook.com/ItsDomArts

Instagram.com/domscopes 

itsdomarts.carbonmade.com



Mark Le Messurier – R-12 Parent 
Education Seminar 

Wednesday 21st Sept, 7.00pm to 8.30pm.   

RAISING BEAUT KIDS offers typical tricky 
scenarios that parents often face at home 
with their children - accompanied with all the 
ingredients that fire things up! Then a set of 
‘Recipe Rescues’ are offered: practical and far 
more creative ways to respond. The ‘Recipe 
Rescues’ are designed to help parents steer the 
behaviour of their kids (and their own behaviour) 
in more positive directions.

Society’s use of social networking sites has 
developed exponentially over a short period of 
time as a medium to communicate. Whilst there 
are obvious benefits to using social networking 
sites, the misuse of this technology can manifest 
itself in many ways, particularly in a school 
environment.

Consequently, it is important that the College 
sets clear guidelines on how members of our 
community use this technology. Please find below 
references to the use of social networking sites 
taken from the College’s Acceptable Use of ICT 
Policy.

A heartfelt welcome is extended to all members 
of our College community at the beginning of 
an always busy Term 3. I hope that you had the 
chance to spend some valued time together as a 
family over the holiday break.

This term, at the forefront of student wellbeing 
initiatives is a focus on cyber bullying, mental 
health and positive parenting. Rostrevor College is 
pleased to announce the following student, staff 
and parent presentations 

Blue Week

Term 3 Week 3

Monday 8th - Friday 12th August

The College Prefects will be hosting ‘Blue Week’ 
to help raise awareness of depression and anxiety, 
specifically in young men. Within the College, 
our Prefects aim to reduce the stigma associated 
with mental health and provide information to 
students who may be suffering or know someone 
who is experiencing a mental health problem. The 
College is proud to be involved in this initiative 
and will support the College Prefects in running 
events throughout the week.

SAPOL Student Cyber-Safety 
Presentations

Friday 19th August

SAPOL police officers will deliver an informative 
and relevant presentation to our Year 5-9’s 
highlighting safety concerns for users of internet 
technology. There will be a focus on cyber-
bullying.

ThinkUKnow R-12 Parent Cyber-Safety 
Program

Wednesday 24 August 7.00pm to 8.30pm

ThinkUKnow Australia is a cyber safety education 
program that educates parents, carers and 
teachers of how people are using technology, the 
challenges they may face online, and how to help 
them overcome these in a safe and ethical way.

Evan Pezos 
Director - Student 
Welfare

STUDENT WELFARE

The following restrictions apply for                
social networking:

•	 Students should take care regarding 
identifying themselves with Rostrevor 
College on any site, including social 
networking. If students identify themselves 
with the College on any site or social 
networking application then care must be 
taken that they must bring no disrepute to 
the College. 

•	 Access to social networking sites on the 
College network is prohibited.

The following are references to appropriate/
inappropriate use of electronic communication;

•	 The sending of electronic communications 
containing explicit, offensive or inappropriate 
text or images are prohibited and must be 
deleted if received.

•	 The use of electronic communication or 
other network means, to deliberately harass, 
bully, intimidate, sexually harass, embarrass 
or infringe on an individual’s right to safety 
is expressly forbidden.

•	 Electronic communication is not to be used 
to injure the reputation of the College nor 
cause embarrassment or bring the College 
into disrepute in any manner.

•	 Students are not allowed to capture, publish 
or upload any images of members of the 
School community without their prior 
consent. This includes images of oneself in 
College uniform or that are identifiable with 
the College or the College logo or symbols.

At all times we encourage students to make use 
of information technology available, but to do so 
in a mature, thoughtful and considerate manner.

Evan Pezos

Director Student Welfare

SAVE THE 
DATE!
Free Parent Education Seminar

Seminar to be held Wednesday 
21 September.

Refer to advertising pg 9

Blue Week 2015 - Students are all smiles during the 2015 edition of Blue Week 



New Students and Families

I trust this finds you all well and keeping warm 
and dry!

Term 3 has started and I commented to the 
boys at our recent Junior Assembly that they all 
seemed well rested and somewhat eager to return 
to school. Some even had a slight tan – perhaps a 
symptom of finding some sun over the mid-year 
break! I hope the holidays were a time for families 
to enjoy each other’s company and to share time 
together.

Rostrevor Junior School is proud to offer a mid-
year intake of Reception students and we are 
blessed to have had 3 young men join us for the 
commencement of their educational and spiritual 
journey, being a part of an R-12 College in the 
Edmund Rice Tradition. We heartily welcome 
these young men and their families to our proud 
school; Joshua Disciscio, Fabian Izzo and 
Emmanouel Pishas. It is indeed a credit to Ms 
Una Petrou, our Reception – Year 1 educator, that 
the boys have settled quickly and are already 
used to the routines and structures we have in 
place to keep them safe and to enjoy the learning 
experience we offer!

JUNIOR CAMPUS

Geoff Aufderheide 
Director - Junior Campus

Special Event

I have written previously about our engagement 
with the Kidsmatter Framework and last year you 
may recall we gathered data from staff, students 
and parents/carers to inform our planning. Our 
aim is to introduce a range of strategies that will 
support all stakeholders at our school (students, 
staff and parents/carers) in learning about and 
understanding the concepts attached to social and 
emotional learning. One clear piece of evidence 
from around the world currently suggests that 
all children benefit incredibly from social and 
emotional learning – academically, socially, 
emotionally, spiritually and behaviourally. Staff 
here very much believe that if we support the 
development of the social and emotional areas 
of the brain, then academic results improve and 
children feel far more connected to the world we 
live in. This is indeed a challenge in the fast paced 
world we live in today.

We have determined a way forward as a collective 
staff group and one outcome has been the 
planned implementation of several programs and 
ideas that we hope will aid this development. 
To that end we will be launching, as part of the 
College’s ‘Blue Week’ next week, a very special 
program based on building and developing 
resilience amongst our boys.

We will be holding a special assembly next 
Thursday 11th August at 2:00pm in the Callan 
Hall. I won’t offer any hints right now (at the risk 
of blowing the surprise!) however all of the boys 
are aware that ‘something is coming’! The letters 
‘BB’ seem to be circulating around the Junior 
School and we hope the boys will appreciate a 
new initiative! All of our community members are 
most welcome to attend!

Whilst I mention assemblies, Kate Parrish has 
sent out, via email, a roster of assemblies for this 
term. We run them each fortnight from 2:30pm 
and change the days to enable parents/caregivers 
to attend when work permits. On alternate weeks 
we take the boys down to the College Chapel on 
Monday mornings from approx. 8:35am and each 
of our classes has the opportunity to lead the 
Junior School in prayer.

Future initiatives

I look forward to advising all members of the 
community of some exciting initiatives in coming 
weeks. Watch this space!

Mr Geoff Audferheide

Director - Junior Campus 

da Vinci Decathlon participants, L-R: Cameron Tunno, Ashwin Abraham, Aidan Schirripa, Alexander Pertl, Jakob 
Centofanti, Jack Dundon, Aspen Davis & Ishaan Oak.

2016 INTERCOL
YOU’RE INVITED TO THE OFFICIAL OPENING & LAUNCH
Saturday 06 August - 2.00pm, Main Oval

Join us as we officially open our new pergola, funded with assistance from 
the Parents’ & Friends’ Association and the Whyte family from Pergolas of 
Distinction, and launch our electronic screen, donated by the McCarthy families 
and the College Foundation.
The P&F will be running a BBQ and opening the Kiosk for the duration of all matches. The 
recently established student support group will be close by to cheer on our sportsmen, as will 
our supportive staff and the Sacred Heart College community - we hope to see you there!

THIS IS A COMMMUNITY EVENT AND IS STRICTLY ALCOHOL AND SMOKE FREE. 
ANYONE IN BREACH WILL BE ASKED BY SECURITY TO LEAVE THE PREMISES. 

VISIT THE COLLEGE WEBSITE FOR MATCH TIMES AND VENUE LOCATIONS

New Boys - From (L-R) Emmanouel Pishas, Fabian Izzo and Joshua Disciscio

Note: Time Change



MARIAN DAY 

MARIAN DAY
Monday 15 August

On 15 August, Rostrevor College will 
celebrate Marian Day to acknowledge 
the importance of Mary, Mother of God. 

We warmly invite all parents/
caregivers to join us in celebrating our 
special Marian Day Mass commencing 
at 11.00am, followed by light 
refreshments.

Mass 
Purton Hall, 10:50am (please be seated)
Refreshments 
Gold Room, 12:00pm

RSVP by 08 August: 
development@rostrevor.sa.edu.au
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BUILD THE BRIDGE VOLUNTEERS
PRESENTS

CATALYST
YOUR KICKSTART IN CREATING CHANGE

From 20 August to 23 September:
2 day camp

2 hour weekly workshop
Gain new skills and new friends

Cover various social justice issues
Execute an action plan 

Guidance by peer mentors

Heart Mind Global

Campus Solidarity Sustainability

FREE OF CHARGE!

This free seminar off ers advice on typical scenarios that parents ost en 
face at home with their children. Led by Mark Le Messurier, a well-
known teacher, counsellor and author, this seminar will provide insights 
and guidance on parenting. Register now to avoid disappointment; this 
promises to be a very insightful seminar. 

Wednesday 21st September
Kelty Theatre, Rostrevor College
7.00pm to 8.30pm

‘Raising Beaut Kids’ 
A seminar for parents presented by Mark Le Messurier 

PARENT EDUCATION 
SEMINAR

To fi nd out more or to register for this free seminar, visit www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

 67-91 Glen Stuart Road, Woodforde, SA 5072
T +61 8 8364 8200 F +61 8 8364 8396
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A CATHOLIC ALL BOYS’ DAY & BOARDING
COLLEGE IN THE EDMUND RICE TRADITION
Reception to Year 12

The Parents’ & Friends’ Association  
invites you to a  

Ladies High Tea

Sunday 11th September
Lenzerheide Restaurant
12pm - 3.30pm

$75 per person - Limited seats available. 
Tickets can be purchased via Qkr.  
Visit the College website for details.

Email: pandf@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

Guest Speaker  
Kelly Nestor

Listen to broadcast 
presenter, Kelly Nestor  
speak about the biggest role 
of her life - as a mother of 
two children under six.

Fashion displayed by  
Elle & Elka

Jewellery by Fifth Avenue



2016 SKI Trip - Students on the reccent trip 
to Falls Creek, Mr Michael Vickery (photo 
Right) running into a fellow Gurr member 

CO-CURRICULAR 
JUNIOR YEARS - Week 1

 FOOTBALL
PRIMARY A  1-2  def by St Ignatius  8-5

Best    J Lochowiak, T Walls, E Luppino

YEAR 4/5  2-5 def by St Michaels 3-1

Best                                                                 A Pertl, J Musolino, J Piasente, J Haddad, A Zorzi, R Merenda, T Sweeney

YEAR 2/3                                                       8-7 def  Mitcham 2-3

Best  Great team effort

SOCCER
PRIMARY A   2 def Cabra 0

Best  A Schirripa, A Ruggerio, J Zorzi

PRIMARY B 2 def Vale Park 1

Best

YEAR 4/5 BLK  0 def by  East Adelaide 7

Best  C Sobeki, H Knight, H Musk, J Cirocco

YEAR 4/5 RED  10 defeated Dernancourt 1 

Best    O Oyugbo, N Malatesta, I Kelly 

YEAR 2/3 8 def Norwood 0

Best  D Tatarelli, E Pipe, M Cerracchio

DEBATING
PRIMARY BLACK  def by Magill by one point

SKI TRIP

Flynn Pisani 
Year 11                      
Egan House                         
Vice Captain

In the first week of the school holidays, 27 
Rostrevor Students from Year 10-12 embarked 
on a week long Ski Trip to Falls Creek in 
Victoria.  With much excitement, the boys 
boarded the bus on the first Saturday night 
of the holidays on what would be a 15-hour 
long bus ride.  After many late night pit stops, 
we finally arrived at our alpine destination, 
with many boys feeling the effects of two 
hours of sleep.  However, nothing could tame 
the excitement of seeing snow for the first 
time giving us the energy to push through, 
collect our skis and hit the slopes on Sunday 
afternoon.  The rest of the week began with 
a morning lesson followed by free skiing for 
the rest of the day where we could practise 
our new skills on progressively harder runs.  
The blizzard conditions were a challenging 
experience that was more than compensated 
by the brilliant quality snow and the perfect 
blue sky conditions on the final days.

Overall, it was an experience that the group 
will never forget.  It was great to see the 
progression of boys who were complete 
beginners at the start of the week being able to 
competently ski and snow board black runs by 
the end of the trip.  Special mention must also 
be extended to our hosts for the week, Halleys 
Lodge, which only enhanced the experience 
with pool competitions and daily meet ups 
in the ‘schpot’.  To any of the boys who are 
contemplating whether or not to go next year, I 
strongly encourage that you do as I will forever 
remember the times I had up at Falls Creek. 
Finally, a massive thank you must go out to Mr 
Vickery, Mr Phillips, and Mr Hunt for putting 
in the time and the effort to be able to make 
something like this happen.  Without their hard 
work, nothing would have been possible.  

Flynn Pisani

YEAR 11 SKI TRIP



CO-CURRICULAR 
SENIOR YEARS - Week 1

INTERCOL CO-CURRICULAR NEWS

This weekend marks the 93rd Inter-Collegiate 
contest between Sacred Heart and Rostrevor 
College. The schools contest 3 cups over the 
course of the Weekend and the Br Bourke Trophy 
will be the first of these when the 1st XI soccer 
teams compete at 4.00pm on Friday afternoon on 
the Main Oval. 

At 10.30am on Saturday, the Open A Basketball 
team will compete for Shanahan/Turner Cup in 
Purton Hall and then at 2.15pm the 1st XVIII 
Football Teams will compete for the Jan Baldwin 
Cup.

Throughout all matches, individual players will 
have the opportunity to be recognised as the most 
valuable player and will be awarded as Inter-Col 
medalists.

It would be excellent to see plenty of support 
for all matches that are contested throughout 
the weekend and I look forward to seeing the 
Rostrevor boys compete hard, have fun and 
represent their College with pride.

1st XVIII Football

Rostrevor	  1.2| 8  4.3| 27 6.3| 33  6.3| 39	

PAC	   1.4|10 3.5| 23 3.7| 25  6.9| 45	      

Goal Kickers:

Darcy Fogarty 2, Flynn Pisani 1, Murphy Short 1, 
Junior Grant 1, Toby Pink 1.

Better Players:

Xavier Cubillo, Guy Hutchinson, Junior Grant, Josh 
Richards, Lewis McCormack, Toby Pink

Game Summary:

Our Round 9 clash v PAC at home was always 
going to be a tight contest. After getting the 
result against PAC in a very close finish in our 
last contest earlier in the season, we knew PAC 
would come with all guns blazing trying to 
reverse the result this time around. The game 
didn’t disappoint. Despite the game being a low 
scoring affair, it was a very tight physical contest 
with both sides playing with high endeavour and 
intent on winning the contested ball. Both sides 
played with a strong defensive set up which made 
the game regularly rebound from end to end. 

Rostrevor had a strong middle period of the first 
quarter where we had momentum but failed to 
make the most of this by regularly kicking to 
the opposition numbers in our front half. In the 

Jeff Fischer 
Co-ordinator of  
Co-curricular  
Activities

TABLE TENNIS
OPEN A 17 def SPC 3

Best A Luppino, K Shrivastava

OPEN B 15 def PAC 5

Best All played well

MIDDLE A 6 def by GIHS 11

Best J Nguyen, R Ceravolo, H Hardwarewala

DEBATING 
8/9 BLACK 91.33 def GIHS 87.66

Best Speaker Mattis Kervin

8/9 RED 85.83 def by SPSC Girls 88.83

Best Speaker Matthew Draper

second quarter, PAC started well and got out to 
an early lead before our boys showed some real 
character and fought back late in the term to kick 
a couple and go into the half time break with a 
small 4 point lead.

After the break Rostrevor built strong momentum 
in the 3rd quarter but again through poor 
foot skills and decision making going forward, 
repeatedly turned the ball over. The defensive 
aspect of our game was really positive restricting 
PAC to only 2 scoring shots for the quarter and 
keeping them to only 3 goals up to 3 quarter 
time.

The pattern of this game was following the script 
of the first clash earlier in the year and with light 
rain making conditions more difficult, the last 
quarter was going to go down to the wire. Like 
the previous game, PAC held dominance in the 
last quarter and we again had to defend our back 
half. We battled on manfully, repeatedly repelling 
the ball from our defence only to see it come back 
in again just as quickly. With 3 minutes to go PAC 
with the momentum hit the lead.  Our boys again 
lifted in a desperate bid to produce an attacking 
play effective enough to get a score late in the 
quarter. Unfortunately we were unable to do this 
with the final script ending up showing us falling 
short by 6 points. In the end, PAC’s better usage 
of the ball, our inability to establish a functioning 
forward line and our boys’ lack of consistency 
throughout the game were the major factors 
towards the result.

It was very difficult to find better players across 
the 4 quarters as most of our players all had good 
moments and most had even battles against 

their direct opponents. Consistency across the 4 
quarters was an issue for all our players.

Xavier Cubillo was one player through the 
midfield who put his body consistently on 
the line and won his position well on the day. 
Junior Grant (First game on return from injury), 
Guy Hutchison and Josh Richards all had 
strong moments through the midfield as well. 
Toby Pink had a good battle in Ruck against 
a good opponent. Our Backline held up well all 
game with Mihail Lochowiak and Lewis 
McCormack having good battles against the 
opposition key forwards.  Up forward we struggled 
to find a dominant player despite the boys 
battling hard.

We can be all really proud of the boys’ attitude 
and effort. They never gave the game away at any 
stage and fought to the final siren. With a little 
more polish and consistency within their game, 
their hard work will be eventually rewarded. 

Steve Symonds

(Rostrevor 1st XVIII Head Coach)

In other Co-Curricular News:

• 10A footballer Joshua Shute enjoyed a 
fantastic U15 Football carnival representing SA 
in every match, mostly as a high forward.  The 
SA team made the grandfinal and were narrowly 
defeated by Victoria. 

• Congratulations to 2013 old scholar Malcom 
Karpany who made his AFL debut for 
premiership points with the West Coast Eagles 
last weekend.

U14 Christian Brothers Ruby - Defeated top team, St Peters 71-19 highlighting their improvement this year



CO-CURRICULAR 
SENIOR YEARS - Week 1 TERM DATES  

2016

Term 1  
Tuesday 02 February to Friday 15 April

Term 2 
Tuesday 03 May to Friday 08 July  

Term 3 
Tuesday 26 July to Friday 30 September
Labour Day, 03 October 

Term 4 
Tuesday 18 October to Friday 09 December

Do you have exciting news 
about a current student or Old 
Scholar? We’d love to celebrate 
these achievements with you  
and the Rostrevor Community.

Contact us with your story: 
news@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

For sporting achievements,  
please contact Jeff Fischer: 
jfischer@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

BASKETBALL
OPEN A 34 def by CBC 71

Best All tried hard

OPEN B 17 def by CBC 62

Best All tried hard

OPEN C 17 def by CBC 46

Best All tried hard

MIDDLE A 42 def by CBC 65

Best J Huppatz, D Galloni, A Trzcinski

MIDDLE B 29 def by CBC 52

Best J Campbell, J Buttle

MIDDLE C 22 def by CBC 60

Best J Van den Kieboom, J Murray

FOOTBALL
1ST XVIII 6-3-39 def by PAC 6-9-45

Best X Cubillo, G Hutchinson, D Grant

2ND XVIII 13-1-79 def PAC 11-7-73

Best  K Rigney-Smith, K Cini, A Rankine

3RD XVIII 13-16-94 def SPSC 6-8-38

Best J Raethel, M DelCorso

10A 5-4-34 def by PAC 15-18-108

Best A Tranfa, C Bristow, J Chiabrera

10B 8-5-53 def by PAC 11-13-79

Best H Brasher, L Ball, P Moller

9A 6-2-38 def by IC 14-11-95

Best A Lochowiak, B Palmer, T Tacono

9B 23-19-157 def IC 0-1-1

Best A Partington, C Duggan, C Simile

8A 9-8-62 def SICA 3-3-21

Best E Murada, T Cusack, J Slivak

8B 10-5-65 def AHS 6-4-40

Best W Inglis, Z Aufderheide, J Haddad

SOCCER
1ST XI 3 def MERC 1

Best A Strangio, J Spadavecchia

2ND XI 7 def SPSC 0

Best N Rudolph, A Katemis

3RD XI 2 def by PEM 3

Best D Vozzo, J Birse

4TH XI 4 def by MERC 6

Best A Lanzoni, P Dawson

10A 5 def SPSC 3

Best L Barr, D Ellul, V Pennino

10B 4 def SPSC 3

Best L Chesini, H Ladd

9A 11 def AHS 0

Best A Scipioni, N Pipicella

9B 2 def PEM 0

Best L Chiuchiolo, A  Circelli

8/9 B 6 def PEM 0

Best L Chiuchiolo, A  Circelli

8A 8 def AHS 1

Best A Melisi, M Centofanti

8B 12 def GIHS 0

Best L Formato, M Coro

CLICK HERE 
FOR TERM 3               

CO-CURRICULAR 
FIXTURES 


